MADE A PUBLIC NOTICE EBARB WATERWORKS DISTRICT
MINUTES FOR MEETING HELD ON April 28, 2022 @ 12:00 PM

Ebarb Waterworks District held its regular monthly meeting on April 28, 2022, at noon at the office on hwy 191. President PM Woods called the meeting to order. Members present were PM Woods, Donald Garcie, Danny Lopez, and Robert Conyer. Pete Nugent was absent. Manager Gilbert Limon was also present. 
[bookmark: _Hlk963218]Danny made a motion to approve the minutes of the 3/14/2022 regular meeting and Robert seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion passes.
Billy Meshell was our guest; he presented his issue regarding a high bill and the board discussed the matter with him and agreed to give him a payment plan to get his water turned back on. 
[bookmark: _Hlk2850352]There was no reason to amend the agenda. 
There was no attorney’s report. 
The president reported that he attended a meeting with Clarence Beebee about a potential merger for the Village of Noble and discussion about LDH still looking for someone to evaluate the situation. He also mentioned that the annual LRWA conference is coming up in July if anyone wanted to attend. Gilbert mentioned that he heard that some groups were trying to get the emergency rule for disinfectant residual changed back to trace due to the number of systems failing to maintain DBP compliance across the state. 
Gilbert reported that the phone tower access road was resurveyed and moved across the road from their original design. 
There was no old business currently. 
There was no new business. 
Danny made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Robert seconded the motion. All were in favor. Motion passes.

